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OBITUARIES

Terrell 0. Hunnicutt Frances Rountree Gray Richard Harvey Morgan, Jr.
HERTFORD - Terrell O’Neal “Terry” Hunnicutt, 

69, of 203 Bembury Road, passed away on Thurs­
day, December 7,2017, in Sentara CarePlex, Hamp­
ton, VA, where he was surrounded by his family.

Mr. Hunnicutt was born in Monroe County, GA 
on November 11, 1948, and was the son of the late 
Thomas O’Neal and Martha Evelyn Taylor Hun­
nicutt. A retired technician with the Perquimans 
County Water Department, he was a member of 
Faith Pentecostal Holiness Church.

Surviving are his wife of 46 years, Mary Lou Per­
ry Hunnicutt; his daughter, Lisa Ann Stallings and 
husband Steve of Tyner; three sisters, Diane Lee 
and husband Robert, Jean Holcomb, and Maxine 
Barnes, and his brother, Tommy Hunnicutt, all of 
Carrollton, GA; and by his “granddog”, Tinkerbell.

A memorial service was held Sunday at 3:00 p.m. 
in Faith Pentecostal Holiness Church, 1614 Virgin­
ia Road, Edenton, and was conducted by Pastor 
Danny Gurganus. Friends joined the family in the 
fellowship hall immediately following the service, 
and all other times at the residence.

In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made 
to Faith Pentecostal Holiness Church, in care of 
Joyce Bass, Treasurer, 244 Riverby Farm Road, 
Edenton, NC 27932.

Miller & Van Essendelft, Funeral and Crema­
tion Providers, 1125 Harvey Point Road, Hertford, 
is assisting the family with arrangements, and on- 
line condolences may be made to them by visiting 
www.millerfhc.com.

ELIZABETH CITY - Frances Rountree Gray 
90, of 1153 Salem Church Road, Elizabeth City
died Monday, Decem­
ber 11, 2017 at her resi­
dence. She was a native 
of Perquimans County 
born October 14, 1927 
to the late Curtis Dan­
iel Rountree and Eliz­
abeth Jones Rountree 
and was married for six­
ty-three years to the late 
Robert Lee “R.L.” Gray. 
She retired after many 
years as a cafeteria 
worker with Weeksville
Elementary School. She
attended Union United Methodist Church and af

RALEIGH - Richard Harvey Morgan, Jr. went 
home to be with his Heavenly Father on Sunday, 
November 26, 2017.
He was born on July 6, 
1934, to the late Rich­
ard H. Morgan, Sr., and 
Eleanor Brooks Tunnell 
Morgan in Mannings 
Township, Spring Hope, 
North Carolina. Richard 
met the love of his life, 
his “special girlfriend” 
named Judy Batchelor, 
in Spring Hope, NC, and 
they were married on 
June 16, 1960, and hon­
eymooned in Niagara

DEATHS
BELVIDERE — John­

nie Rubin Phthisic, 76, 
died on Wednesday, Decem­
ber 6, 2017. Funeral Dec. 9 
at 11 a.m., at Piney Woods 
Friends Meeting. Visitation 
following the service in the 
social hall of the meeting 
house. Arrangements by 
Miller & Van Essendelft, Fu­
neral and Cremation Provid­
ers.

BEULAVILLE — Shirley 
Taylor Carter, 74, died on 
Monday, Dec. 4, 2017. Fu­
neral was Wednesday, Dec. 
6, at Community Funeral 
Home, Beulaville. Arrange­
ments by Community Fu­
neral Home, Beulaville.

KITTY HAWK—Charles 
Delo Meade, 97, died on 
December 5. Funeral, De­
cember 8 at 2:00 p.m., at 
the funeral home. Arrange­
ments by Twiford Funeral 
Home, Manteo.

STUMPY POINT — Mar­
gie Midgett, 82, died on 
December 5. Funeral De­
cember 8 at 2:00 p.m., at 
Shiloh United Methodist 
Church. Arrangements by 
Twiford Funeral Home.

EDENTON — Ronald 
Wayne McPherson, 51, 
died on December 2. . Ar­
rangements are pending by 
Miller Funeral Home & Cre­
matory, Edenton.

ter its merger with Newbegun United Methodist 
Church became an active member there. She was 
a member of the Eastern Star #44OES and a mem­
ber of the Ladies of the Loyal Order of the Moose.

She is survived by a daughter, Shirley G. Outlaw 
and husband Leonard; a son, Bobby Gray and wife 
Brenda all of Weeksville; five grandchildren, Bob­
by Gray, Erica Lane and husband Brian, Charles 
Robert Meads and wife Lori, L. E. Outlaw HI, and 
Christy L. Edwards and husband Grady; one step 
grandchild Eidie Rice and husband Rob; six great 
grandchildren, Bailey Outlaw, Jacob Meads, Koly- 
en Edwards, Gavin Edwards, Brian Lane and Den­
nis Lane; three step great grandchildren, Sierra. 
Owen and Nathan Rice; three sisters, Doris God­
frey, Linda Revell and husband Don, and Patricia 
Benton and husband, Glen; a brother, Wilson Roun 
tree; and a sister-in-law, Ellen Rountree. She was 
preceded in death by a sister, Mary Ann Ivey; twc 
brothers, Eugene Rountree and Melvin Rountree; a 
sister-in-law, Lillian Rountree; and two brothers-in 
law, Alton Ivey and Abe Godfrey; and three grand­
children, David, Kelly and Jennifer Gray.

A funeral service will be held at 2:00 p.m. or 
Thursday, December 14, 2017 at Newbegun United 
Methodist Church with the Rev. Dr. Roger K. Braur 
officiating. The family will receive friends follow 
ing the service in the Fellowship Hall and at othei 
times at the residence. Burial will be in New Hol­
lywood Cemetery. Twiford Funeral Home, 405 E. 
Church Street, Elizabeth City, NC is assisting the 
Gray family. Online memorial condolences may be 
sent to the family at www.TwifordFH.com .
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the spraying stopped. Shoaf 
said the town will ask DEQ 
to either waive or reduce 
the fine.

“It’s unfortunate, but 
from a public health stand­
point, it was not an issue. 
Still, what we did was 
wrong.”

In a response to DEQ, 
Shoaf set out eight steps the 
town will take to make sure 
it doesn’t happen again.

The incident happened 
on Oct. 10.

The company the town 
uses to haul sludge is Gran­
ville Farms/JBS Contract­
ing.

“In this instance, the de­

cision was made, on the 
recommendation of the 
same contractor, to apply 
on short notice to take ad­
vantage of a small window 
of opportunity between the 
farmer picking soybeans 
and his planting of winter 
wheat,” Shoaf said in a let­
ter to DEQ.

“The fanner met with a 
representative of the ap­
plication company and 
indicated which fields to 
use. The fanner believed 
the site that he chose was 
in the permit for land appli­
cation.”

The $4,067 fine includes 
$67 in enforcement costs. 
The remaining $4,000 is 
made up of eight individual 
violations, each with a $500 
penalty.
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Notice of Public Hearing

The Town of Hertford Planning and Zoning Board of 
Adjustments will hold 2 public hearings on December 18, 
2017, at 7:00 PM. The meeting will be held in the Municipal 
Building located at 114 W. Grubb Street. The following items 
are on the agenda:

Consider an amendment to Article IV: Conditional Uses 4-2.8 
Bar, Tavern.

• The am; ndment request is to reduce the minimum distance 
for a bar from a Church, Elementary or Secondary School, 
Public Park or residentially zoned property from 400 ft. to 
50 ft.

• Consider adding Funeral Homes to the R-8 Zoning District 
as a Conditional Use

Any information regarding this may be obtained from Town 
Manager Brandon Shoaf, at the Municipal Building, or by calling 
426-1969 x. 9. You may also submit comments regarding this 
by mail no later than 5:00 PM Friday, December 15th.

Falls, NY. That union produced three children and 
two grandchildren, all of whom were loved dear­
ly. He is survived by his wife Judy B. Morgan, his 
daughter Darlene Morgan-Shoemaker of Boone, 
NC, son and daughter-in law Richard H. Morgan, 
HI, and Janine of Louisburg, NC, and son John 
Lawrence Morgan of Franklinton, NC; and grand­
children, Hunter G. Morgan and Mckenzie Skye 
Morgan of Louisburg. He is also survived by sev­
en siblings, Roderick Tunnell Morgan (Joan) of 
Butner, NC, Gene Morgan of Richmond, Va., Linda 
Lindskoog of Atlanta, Ga., Carolyn Shearin (Mick­
ey) of Rocky Mount, NC, Elizabeth Matthews (Sam­
my) of Knightdale, NC, Gerald B. Morgan of Louis­
burg, NC, and Derald K. Morgan of Louisburg, NC. 
In addition to his parents, he was predeceased by a 
brother, Elmer Vann Morgan and sisters Ruth Wer- 
nelle Morgan and Eleanor Brooks Morgan.

Upon his graduation from Spring Hope High 
School, Richard enlisted in the US Army on Febru­
ary 4, 1954. He served his country honorably while 
stationed on several bases in the United States. 
In 1955, he was transferred to Germany where he 
served until February of 1956. Richard continued 
serving in the Reserves another six years. After­
wards, he studied Management and Business Law 
at the College of Albemarle in Elizabeth City, NC, 
from 1963-1968.

After his time in the US Army and Reserves, 
Richard spent his entire adult working career in 
the wood/veneer business; three years at Walker 
Lumber Company in Gold Rock, NC, five years at 
Goblet Veneers in Whitakers, NC, and then a five 
year stint at Hertford Veneers in Hertford, NC. On 
December 26, 1967, Richard purchased Franklin 
Veneers, where he operated Franklin Veneers and 
served as the President of the company from 1968 
until he promoted his son Richard H. Morgan, III, 
to President in 2014. Richard turned over the op­
eration of the plant to his son in 2014 but he nev­
er stopped loving the work and being involved in 
the day to day functions of the plant. The Franklin 
Veneers plant provided, and continues to provide, 
jobs for many hardworking employees that are 
grateful to Richard for his employ.

Those who knew Richard best knew the things 
that were important to him. These include his love 
for the Lord, his love for his family, his love for his 
churches, both in Hertford and in Franklinton, and 
his tireless work ethic. Richard served faithfully in 
the churches where he was a member. He served 
as a trustee, Sunday School teacher, a deacon, took 
leadership positions on numerous committees and 
in varying capacities, and helped move the church­
es forward. He had a knack for greeting visitors 
at the church that made them feel loved and wel­
comed as a guest. Just recently, Richard and Judy 
gave a piece of property on North Hillsborough 
Street to Franklinton Baptist Church where chil­
dren are often seen running and playing during Va­
cation Bible School. It brought such joy to his heart 
to make this generous contribution to the future 
of the church. Richard also served as a member of 
the Hertford Fire Department and Franklinton Fire 
Department, this being just another example of his 
servant heart.

Visitation was held on Friday, December 1, from 
7 - 8:30 pm at Bright Funeral Home in Wake For­
est.

Services honoring and celebrating the life of 
Richard H. Morgan, Jr., were held on Saturday, De­
cember 2, at 2 pm at Franklinton Baptist Church. 
Interment followed at Spring Hope Town Ceme­
tery in Spring Hope, NC.

Flower arrangements are welcomed or memo­
rial contributions can be made to the Memorial 
Fund at Franklinton Baptist Church, 102 W. Mason 
Street, Franklinton, NC 27525.
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